
COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS 
BOARD OF UNDERWATER ARCHAEOLOGICAL RESOURCES 

MINUTES OF PUBLIC HEARING – 26 NOVEMBER 2007 
 
 
 
 
IN ATTENDANCE:  Victor Mastone, Hearing Officer and Director of the Board 
    David Trubey, Deputy Director of the Board 
 
 
 
PROCEEDINGS: 
 
 The public hearing of the Massachusetts Board of Underwater Archaeological 
Resources concerning amendments to its regulations, 312 CMR 2.00, was convened by 
the Hearing Officer, Victor Mastone, at 1:00 P.M. on  26 November 2007 in the CZM 
Large Conference Room on the 8th floor at 251 Causeway Street in Boston. 
 
 In accordance with Executive Order #145 and the Secretary of State’s Regulations 
Manual and 950 CMR 20.00, notice of the public hearing was published in Massachusetts 
Register (16 November 2007), the Boston Globe (2 November 2007), CZ-Mail (5 
November 2007) and sent to the Local Government Advisory Committee.  In addition, 
notice was transmitted via email to all addresses on BUAR email distribution list for 
meeting minutes, technical services specializing in underwater archaeological 
assessments, and managers of underwater archaeological resources in other states. 
 
 No individuals appeared at the hearing to present testimony.  No written 
testimony was received at the hearing.  No audio-cassette record was made of the 
hearing. 
 
 The hearing was adjourned at 3:00 P.M. by Victor Mastone, Hearing Officer and 
Director of the Board. 
 
       Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
       Victor T. Mastone 
       Director 
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